
May 13, 2024 

Acting City Manager Susan Grant 
Mayor Dean Trantalis 
Vice Mayor Steve Glassman 
Commissioner Pam Beasley-Pittman 
Commissioner John Herbst 
Commissioner Warren Sturman 

RE: COLA Recommendation for GERS Retirees and Beneficiaries 

Dear Mayor and Commissioners: 

I am writing on behalf of the Board of Trustees of the Fort Lauderdale General Employees’ 
Retirement System (GERS) to request consideration of a cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) for the 
Pension Plan’s retirees and beneficiaries. 

Included for your consideration is information regarding historical COLA increases, key indices 
on the financial position of the Pension Plan and an actuarial cost study for a 2.75% COLA. 

The GERS Board reviewed cost studies prepared by the Plan’s actuary at the last meeting on May 
9, 2024 for several levels of COLA increases and recommends a 2.75% increase to retirees, 
beneficiaries and DROP members who retired before October 1, 2022. The additional funding 
requirements would be $12,494,919 as a one-time cost, $2,835,619 if amortized over 5 years or 
$2,152,978 if amortized for 7 years. 

Since the last COLA was approved in 2001, the Consumer Price Index (CPI) has increased 73.9%. 
A mechanism for COLA increases has existed within City Ordinance to protect former City 
employees and their beneficiaries from the ravages of inflation. GERS currently provides benefits 
to 1496 retirees and beneficiaries.  

The GERS Board respectfully requests earnest and thoughtful consideration for the proposed cost-
of-living adjustment. Should you have any questions or need any additional information do not 
hesitate to contact the Plan Administrator, Nick Schiess, at 954-828-5171. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Wenguer 
Chairperson, Board of Trustees 
Fort Lauderdale General Employees’ Retirement System 

Enclosures 

CAM #24-0486 
Exhibit 1 

Page 1 of 6



 

What	things	cost	in	2001:	
 

New House           $134,150.00 
Gallon of Gas                        1.26 
New car                      24,750.00 
US Postage Stamp                .33 
Dozen Eggs                            .89 

The	Case	For		
Cost	of	Living	Adjustments	

City Contributions to GERS have been trending 
dramatically downwards for many years. 

The funded ratio is a common measure of assets 
versus liabilities. It has continued to rise and is 
an extraordinary 99%. Anything over 80% is 
considered satisfactory. 

GERS does have an ad-hoc  
COLA provision, the last one was 

applied over 24 years ago 
 

Since	then	inϐlation	has	risen	

73.9%	

	

COLA			
HISTORY								 

COLA’s were routinely granted until the year 2001, but since then there have been none 

 PđĆē	MĊĒćĊėĘčĎĕ 
 as of September 30, 2023 

Active Members  
Bene it Recipients  

Terminated Vested Members 

Total	Membership	

398 

1,496 

73 

1,967	

FUNDED	RATIO	

	

Pension	Plan	is	in	Excellent	Financial	Condition	
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